VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE Minutes of Village Council Meeting October 11, 2016

The Farmersville Village Council met in special session for the purpose of regular business on Tuesday, October 11, 2016 in the Village of Farmersville Council Chambers at 117 E. Walnut Street. Mayor Weller called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the group in prayer; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and was followed by a roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Ms. Neitman, Mr. Craig, Mr. Dowden, Ms. Gisewite, Mr. Holderman.

EMPLOYEES: Tom Sears and Amy Schenck.

Others in attendance: Chief Schade, Chief Wallace and Mike Dornbusch.

Mr. Dowden suggested that the minutes be amended to include per year in regard to the renewal of the park levy. Ms. Gisewite moved, Ms. Neitman seconded to approve the minutes of September 26, 2016 as amended. Roll Call: Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Ms. Gisewite: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Ms. Gisewite moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the bills for this period payment no. 33159-33190 totaling \$44, 072.57. Mr. Sears asked that warrant no 33179 (\$2,190.56) be removed from the list because it was a park expense and would be paid by Jackson Township; the amended total is \$41,882.01. Roll Call: Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Ms. Gisewite: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes. MOTION PASSED.

VISITOR COMMENTS:

Mike Dornbusch reported that DP & L would be using a helicopter to do surveillance of the power lines in the area.

POLICE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS:

Chief Schade reported that the department had recently conducted training at the junior high school. He stated that the department is being pressured to carry Narcan and that the department has received some negative feedback from the Valley View Drug Free Coalition about the department not carrying it. He discussed some of the issues such as people needing multiple doses of Narcan to be revived, officer safety, proper storage and the expiration of the drug. He stated that the Farmersville Fire Association currently administers Narcan and responds to the scene very quickly and that the area has seen a decline in overdoses. He stated that the Fire Association needs to be the repository for the Narcan and that the Coalition should be responsible for the cost of the drug. He discussed the Valley View Drug Free Coalition wanting to erect signs in the Village and showed some photos of the signs that had been put up in Germantown. There was discussion about not using the police insignia on the sign; Chief Schade prefers that it not be used.

FIRE ASSOCIATION COMMENTS:

Chief Wallace commented that resuscitated people can become extremely combative and that the Fire Association is working with the Police Department on the Narcan issue. He reported that the weather sirens were approved by the state to go out for bid, maybe in early 2017. There was discussion about whether or not that the sirens could be linked to the Code Red system. Chief Wallace commented that ideally a 4 tier notification system is needed to notify residents. He offered to provide training to the Council members on the EOC and recommended that they complete the NIMS 700 training; Mrs. Schenck will provide the Council with the web address for them to complete the free online training. He announced that Beggars Night would be Monday, October 31 in the Village and that the costume contest

would be at the fire station as usual. There was additional discussion about the EOC training; Chief Wallace will make it available to the Village Council at the Fire Station immediately after the October 24th meeting.

LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS:

Mr. Brunk will do some research on chickens and hooved animals in the Village.

PLANNING AND SERVICE COMMITTE REPORT:

The Planning and Service Committees had met this evening and discussed residents keeping poultry and hooved farm animals in the Village. The Village zoning restricts political signs to 30 before the election and 48 hours after; the Village has sent out notices to people who put them out too early. The group discussed the size of the political signs and how other entities are handling it. Mr. Sears stated that the new hydrants installed at the park were mandated by the EPA.

Mr. Roach arrived at 7:35 p.m.

MAYOR'S COMMENTS:

Mayor Weller reported that he had been contacted by the Valley View Drug Free Coalition about putting up signs in the Village. There was discussion about several aspects of the request including:

- Not including the Jackson Township Police patch on the sign.
- Who would pay for the signs and put them up? The group stated that the coalition should be responsible for the cost of the signs.
- The signs should be freestanding and the Village would want to approve the design before the signs went up.
- There was some concern about other community organizations wanting to put their own signs up.

It was decided that the Mayor should respond to the VVDFC in a letter.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:

Mr. Sears reported that he notified the EPA about the spraying that was done improperly at the park. He has also sent notices to residents for unlicensed vehicles.

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT:

Ms. Schenck reported that the 2014-2015 audit was wrapping up.

dung Scharl

OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Craig asked a question about Mr. Sears' insurance reimbursement; Mrs. Schenck provided clarification.

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the adoption of resolutions and/or motions passed at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.

ADJOURN:

Moved by Ms. Gisewite and seconded by Mr. Holderman to adjourn the Council Meeting at 8:05 p.m. Roll Call: Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Ms. Gisewite: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Attest:

Amy Schenck

Daryl E Weller
Daryl Weller, Mayor